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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2 
Torah Talk 
12:00 pm 
 
HAZAK  
1:30 pm 
 
USY  
7:00 pm  

3 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
Warrior Women 
7:00 pm  

4 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  

5 
B’nai Mitzvah of  
Jaclyn Koran & 
Hannah Stockel 
 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
JR Cong       10:00 am 
ShabbaTOT      10:30 am 

November   
2016  

6 
Religious School  
9:00 am 
  

Men’s Club BBall 
Tourney    9:00 am 
 

Mitzvah Meals 
9:00 am 
 

B’nai Mitzvah  
All Stars 9:00 am 
 

Chalutzim  11:30 am 

7 
Adult Ed JTS Speaker 
7:00 pm  

8 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Kadima  Board Mtg. 
6:45 pm 

 

9 
Torah Talk 
12:00 pm 
 
USY  
7:00 pm  

10 

Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 

11 

Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Community Shabbat 
Dinner  7:30 pm  

12 

Havdalah  
Bar Mitzvah of 
 Alex Silver 

 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 

 
 

13 

No Religious 
School  
 
Sofer on Site  
10:00 am  

14 
Hebrew Reading 
Class 1 
7:00 pm 

15 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Kadima     
6:45 pm 
 
Israel Trip  
Orientation 
7:00 pm  

16 

Torah Talk 
12:00 pm 
 
USY Board Meeting 
6:30  pm  
 
Board of Directors 
7:00 pm  

17 

Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
Adult Ed Jewish 
Genealogy Class 
7:00 pm  

18 

Tot Shabbat Dinner 
5:30 pm 
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  

19 
Blaut Baby Naming 
Bar Mitzvah of  
Jared Gavsie  
 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Jr. Cong     10:00 am 
 
USY 7:15 pm 

20 

Religious School  
9:00 am 
 
ECEC Holiday 
Boutique  9:00 am 
 
B’nai Mitzvah  
Family Class   
10:00 am 
 
Chalutzim  11:30 am  

21 
Hebrew Reading 
Class 2 
7:00 pm 

22 
No Religious School  
 
Kadima  
6:45 pm 

23 

No Torah Talk 
 
USY Turkey Trot 
6:00 pm  

24 
Thanksgiving 
Office Closed 

25 

Office Closed 

 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  

26 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 

27 
No Religious 
School  
 
Office Closed 
 

28 
Hebrew Reading 
Class 3 
7:00 pm 

29 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
 

30 
Torah Talk 
12:00 pm 
 
USY + Kadima 
6:45 pm  

 
 

  

1 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Nesher Concert 
7:00 pm 





. . .and we par t ied  in  the hut  

Scotch Tasting in Partnership with JNF   9/29/16  



 

The deadline for the  

December Bulletin  

is November 20, 2016 

By 5:00 pm                                
 

Please submit  

articles and flyers  

to lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

 

Please submit photos and videos  

(current or past)  

to media@bnaiaviv.org 

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org
mailto:media@bnaiaviv.org






 

STEVE GREENSEID CATERING  

Greenseid Catering offers full service catering  for a wide variety of 
events;  from Shabbat Dinners and Kiddush Luncheons to Weddings 
and Celebrations for any Simcha. We present innovative menus and 
competitive pricing for all events. We  look forward to  meeting with 
you at any time to discuss your needs. Your event is our highest pri-
ority! 
 

Owner: Jon Greenseid  (C )954-520-0811 or (E) jsg7763@aol.com                 

General Manager:  Richard Gil (C) 954-825-1309  or (E) ernie5565@bellsouth.net 

mailto:jsg7763@aol.com
mailto:ernie5565@bellsouth.net




Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
 

We Invite you to Sponsor our Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  
 Birthday?  Anniversary?  Upcoming Wedding?  

 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of our weekly Kiddush  
on Saturday morning after services.    

Full Sponsorship of a Kiddush when there is no B’nai Mitzvah is $500.   
Simply call the office and let us know!  Also Sponsor a “Lunch & Learn” for $350. 





We are happy to share with you 
The Winning Recipes from ‘Cookies in the Sukkah’ 

Linda's Chocolate Chip Cookies  
Recipe By: Salvation Sisters  
 

Ingredients:  
6 cups all purpose flour 
1 teaspoon baking powder  
2 cups salted butter, softened  
2 cups brown sugar, firmly packed  

 
 
2 cups granulated sugar 
4 large eggs  
4 tsps baking soda  
4 tsps vanilla  
4 cups chocolate chips  
3 cups chopped pecans or walnuts  

 
Directions  
1. Arrange two oven racks so one sits in the lower third of the oven and the other in the upper third. Preheat 
oven to 350°F. Line four baking sheets with parchment; lightly grease. 
2. Blend flour and baking powder together in a bowl; set aside. In a mixer, with the paddle attachment, cream 
butter and sugars together very well. Add eggs one at a time, beating well after each addition. Dissolve baking 
soda in vanilla with a little hot water then stir in vanilla. Beat into butter-sugar-egg mixture. Gradually beat in 
the reserved flour mixture. Stir in chocolate chips and nuts. 

(Continued on page 13) 

PREHEAT oven to 375° F. 
 

COMBINE flour, baking soda and salt in small bowl. Beat butter, granulated sugar, brown sugar and vanilla 
extract in large mixer bowl until creamy. Add eggs, one at a time, beating well after each addition. Gradually 
beat in flour mixture. Stir in morsels and nuts. Drop by rounded tablespoon onto ungreased baking sheets. 
 

BAKE for 9 to 11 minutes or until golden brown. Cool on baking sheets for 2 minutes; remove to wire racks to 

(Continued on page 20) 

2 1/4 cups all-purpose flour 
1 teaspoon baking soda 
1 teaspoon salt 
1 cup butter, softened 
3/4 cup granulated sugar 

3/4 cup packed brown sugar 
1 teaspoon vanilla extract 
2 large eggs 
2 cups Semi-Sweet Chocolate Morsels 
1 cup chopped nuts 

Original Nestle® Toll House Chocolate Chip Cookies 
Recipe By: Nestle Toll House 



3. With a scoop, portion cookies, six to a sheet. Slightly depress the dough with your hand to flatten the tops. 
4. Put first cookie sheet in oven on the bottom rack, after six minutes, move sheet to the top rack. Immediately 
slide the second sheet of cookies on to the bottom rack. After six minutes, check cookies on the top shelf - they 
should be done. Remove from oven; let cookies sit a few minutes before removing to wire racks to cool com-
pletely. 
5. Immediately place the second sheet on top rack and slide the third sheet on to the bottom rack. After six 
minutes, check cookies on top shelf - they should be done. Remove from oven and let cookies sit a few minutes 
before removing to wire racks to cook completely. 
6. Immediately place third sheet on top rack and slide the fourth sheet on to bottom rack. After six minutes, 
check cookies on the top rack - they should be done. Remove from oven and let cookies sit a few minutes before 
removing to wire racks to cook completely. 
7. Repeat process, rotating the four pans until all the dough is baked into cookies. 
8. Once all the cookies are cooled, you can package the cookies in bundles of two using clear wrap. Transfer the 
bundles to Ziploc gallon freezer bags and store in the freezer up to two months. 
9. To thaw, simply transfer bundles to lunch bags. They'll be ready to eat in an hour or two. Alternatively, un-
wrap the frozen cookies and bake in the toaster oven at 350°F for a few minutes for "fresh baked" cookies any 
time.  

(Continued from page 12) 



 

November B’nai Mitzvahs 

 

Alex Silver will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on November 12, 2016. Alex will be  
celebrating this special day with his parents, Stacy and Scott Silver, his sister, Rayna, grandparents 
Leslie and Stephen Horowitz and Renee and Stephen Silver along with family and friends from near 
and far. Alex is an 8th grade Honors Student at NSU University School where he participates in the 
Theatre, Thespian and Speech and Debate programs as well as being the Co-Chair of Wellness Enter-
prises. He is passionate about South Florida sports especially the University of Miami Hurricanes and 
goes to as many games as he can every season. For his mitzvah project, Alex has participated the last 
two years in the FARE Walk to raise money and awareness for food allergies, from which he suffers. 
We would like to thank the Rabbi, Sol and especially Cantor Lieberman for his help and guidance dur-
ing this process. We are so proud of all Alex has accomplished with his hard work and preparation for 
today. Mazel Tov! 

Jaclyn Estelle Koran is being called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on November 5 2016. 
Jaclyn will be sharing this special day with her parents, Veronica and Barry Koran, her sister  
Alexandra; and the rest of her family and friends. 
Jaclyn began her Jewish education in 3rd grade at B’nai Aviv and has always been proud of her Jewish 
heritage. Jaclyn has entered the 7th grade at Tequesta Trace Middle School and was accepted in the 
Cambridge Program which she has worked hard to maintain excellent grades.  
In her spare time, Jaclyn loves the outdoors and playing sports, her favorite being soccer.  
We would like to thank Mrs. Lomnitzer who introduced and tutored Jaclyn as she began her Jewish 
education; and special thanks to Rabbi Watstein, Hazzan Lieberman, and Laurie Kandel in prepara-
tion of becoming a Bat Mitzvah. All of us are very proud of you, Jaclyn as you continue to grow into 
such a beautiful young lady and realize this is just the beginning of an incredible journey for you. 
We love you! 

Hanna Rebecca Stockel will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on November 5, 2016.  She will 
be sharing this special day with her parents Michele & Eric; her sister Bari; and her grandparents 
Susan & Don Schaevitz, Adrienne & Ken Stockel and Rose & Meir Rapaport, as well as other family 
and friends who traveled near and far to celebrate this simcha.  Hanna has been a part of B’nai Aviv 
since preschool.  She is currently enrolled in the gifted program at Falcon Cove Middle School and is 
a member of the National Junior Honor Society.  Extracurricularly, Hanna is a gymnast and is also a 
Falcon Cove Middle School Cheerleader. 
For her Mitzvah Project, Hanna created “Chocolate for Cancer” to raise money for the American 
Cancer Society because, like many other families, members of her own family have struggled with 
and continue to fight against various forms of cancer. Hanna created a personal fundraising page 
(http://main.acse7vents.org/goto/ChocolateforCancer) where people donated directly to the  
American Cancer Society, and also sold individual chocolate bars to her friends and family because 
studies show that chocolate (especially dark chocolate) can lower the risk of many types of can-
cers.  She far exceeded her fund raising goals. 
We could not be more proud of all of Hanna’s accomplishments.  Mazel Tov and we love you! 

Jared Michael Gavsie will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on November 19, 2016. He will be 
sharing this beautiful simcha with his parents, Cherie and Brian Gavsie, his older brother Joshua and his 
younger sister Rachel, as well as his loving grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins and dear friends. 
Jared is an exceptional 7th grade student at Tequesta Trace Middle School. In addition to the Gifted  
Program, Jared is enrolled in the Cambridge International School Program. Jared loves sports and video 
games. Most of all, Jared enjoys spending time with his friends and loves his summers at Camp Walden in 
New York. Jared’s altruistic tendency to focus on the welfare of others developed at an early age. As a part 
of his mitzvah project, Jared swam laps to raise money for youth in underserved communities. He has also 
read stories to children with disabilities, including autism. He was an active member in the Kehilla Club 
for 3 years. Jared has a big heart and he shares it with those less fortunate in his community. Jared takes 
great pride in his Jewish heritage and B’nai Aviv, his second home. He serves on the Kadima board as the 
Religious/Education Vice President. Our family sincerely thanks Sol Hettena, Rabbi Adam, Cantor Bill 
and all of Jared’s ECEC and religious school teachers, all of whom who have helped us reach this momen-
tous day. We are so crazy proud of you Jared…we love you always & forever. Mazel Tov ! 

http://main.acsevents.org/goto/ChocolateforCancer
http://main.acsevents.org/goto/ChocolateforCancer
http://main.acsevents.org/goto/ChocolateforCancer


Live Judaism, experience Judaism 
As Jewish Early childhood educators, we integrate Judaism in our daily 
life of  school, because we believe that this is the only way we will build a 
strong foundation of  Jewish identity. 
Through hands on experiences, the joy of  our songs and rhythms, the 
rich environment set in our classrooms, we navigated a beautiful October, 
a full month of  Jewish Holidays. 
Holidays is just a part of  our curriculum. For us the richness of  the Jew-
ish heritage is so vast that working on Jewish values, the parashat of  the 
week, Hebrew vocabulary, blessings, the connection with Israel, all are 
integrated in our school. 
Jewish identity starts from the very beginning… at birth. It is our respon-

sibility to expand, enhance this identity with lifelong learning activities that not only teach our chil-
dren about their heritage but also ensure the future of  our future generations.. Happy Jewish 
Learning @ B’nai Aviv!! 

B’Shalom, Sabrina 

From the desk of... 





B’ Shalom, Eliot Tillinger 

From  t he desk of  E l io t  Ti l l i nger … 
                                                               Religious School Director  

The High Holidays provided an opportunity for our religious school classrooms to participate in 
enriched lessons that are life impacting.  From all of the obvious meanings to the rich  
practices of observance, our students were immersed in age appropriate lessons, designed to  
provide meaningful experiences, both in the classrooms and Junior Congregation services. Most 
recently, Sukkot was celebrated both in the classrooms and inside our beautiful synagogue  
Sukkah. Several hundred enthusiastic students and their families attended Simchat Torah  
services for an incredible night of dancing with the Torahs while being inspiringly led by Rabbi 
Watstein and Cantor Lieberman.  
 

The infusion of our new computer technology has notably enhanced our classroom lessons and 
students' learning. Now, when a teacher refers to a site in Jerusalem, live camera images of the 
holy city can be instantly displayed, bringing real time images to life as well as strengthening 
Hebrew lessons in an interactive format. As we approach the coming months, we excitedly look 

forward to continuing our digital communications with Jewish schools in Israel. Many of our students exchanged hand made 
Rosh Hashanah cards with similar age students in Jerusalem.  We are fortunate to live in an age where communication  
between students across the globe, is easily achieved through the use of our new technology. 
 

Our religious school faculty will soon attend the annual Jewish Educators’ Conference, where our teachers will return with 
additional curriculum enhancements to our students' classrooms. Students will always achieve greater heights when lessons 
taught in school are reinforced at home by reading and practicing learned lessons for at least 15 minutes several times a 
week. Please ask your children what they discussed and learned from the day's lessons; it not only strengthens their 
knowledge, it provides opportunities for family bonding while bringing their learned Hebrew and Judaic lessons into the 
home.  



 
 

Hey folks, 
 

USY, Kadima, and Chalutzim have been rockin and rollin with all the amazing pro-
grams so far this year. USY hosted this years Fall Sub-Regional Convention in 
Boynton Beach and everyone had a blast. Thank you to co-chairs, Marissa Koplo 
and Dani Kraut as well as all the committee members for your time and dedication 
in making this a successful weekend. 
 
In November, Chalutzim will be going bowling and having a fun day of Dodgeball. 
Kadima will be having a kickball game vs Temple Beth Torah and many more fun 

activities. USY will be having their Mystery All Nighter on November 19th. Everyone should sign up for 
that. USY will also be going to the annual Turkey Trot Dance the night before Thanksgiving.  
 
All of our youth activities here at B'nai Aviv are so instrumental in keeping our youth involved in the syna-
gogue and Judaism. I highly encourage every family to get your kids involved if they aren't already. They 
truly have an awesome time making friends and enjoying themselves.  
 
For more information regarding any of our youth programs, please email Youth Director, Todd Morchelies 
at todd@bnaiaviv.org or visit our youth website at www.bausybees.com. Tell all your friends about us.  

 

B’Shalom, Todd  

From the desk of Todd Morchelies…
Youth Director                                                                     

javascript:_e(%7B%7D,'cvml','todd@bnaiaviv.org');
http://www.bausybees.com




From the desk of…  

Lanee Friedel, Sisterhood President 

cool completely. 
PAN COOKIE VARIATION: Preheat oven to 350° F.  Grease 15 x 10-inch jelly-roll pan. Prepare dough as 
above. Spread into prepared pan. Bake for 20 to 25 minutes or until golden brown. Cool in pan on wire rack. 
Makes 4 dozen bars. 
 

SLICE AND BAKE COOKIE VARIATION:  
PREPARE dough as above.  Divide in half; wrap in waxed paper.  Refrigerate for 1 hour or until firm.  Shape 
each half into 15-inch log; wrap in wax paper.  Refrigerate for 30 minutes.*   Preheat oven to 375° F.  Cut into 
1/2-inch-thick slices; place on ungreased baking sheets.  Bake for 8 to 10 minutes or until golden brown.  Cool 
on baking sheets for 2 minutes; remove to wire racks to cool completely.  Makes about 5 dozen cookies. 
* May be stored in refrigerator for up to 1 week or in freezer for up to 8 weeks. 

(Continued from page 12) 

 By the time you are reading this, we will have completed a most success-
ful Women as Warriors program!  A huge “Thank You” to chairperson Amy 
Goldin and her committee members, Esther Cohen, Arlene Levy and Mindy 
Libes.   Their hard work and creativity made for an educational and fun evening 
and taught the women and girls of B’nai Aviv many valuable lessons about de-
fending ourselves in precarious situations.   
 Please plan to join us for Services on Friday evening November 11 and/
or Saturday morning, November 12, for Sisterhood Shabbat.    We will be hon-
oring many members of Sisterhood for their dedication to our shul and to the 
tenants of Judaism, as they participate in various aspects of the Shabbat services.   
A B’nai Aviv Congregational Shabbat Dinner is also being held this same Friday 
evening and we will continue the celebration of our Sisterhood ladies as we en-
joy a delicious Shabbat meal together.   (See Shabbat Dinner flyer in this news-

letter, for registration information).  
 We are well into the planning for our next Sisterhood Progressive Dinner event, to be held on 
Saturday evening, January 14th.  Chairwomen Dana Isbitts and Lisa Rosenberg are working hard to en-
sure that this event is as hugely successful as it has been in all years past.  Please mark the date on your 
calendar and look for additional information as time gets closer.  
 Look for more Sisterhood financed B’nai Aviv renovations in the near future!  Through our very 
successful High Holiday Card fundraiser this year (thank you to Bonnie Salmon, Debbie Green and Ellen 
Schorr and their committee!), we raised enough money to renovate the “dairy kitchen”.  And, we are 
about to start the work to overhaul the “bridal room” any week now, due to a very successful fundraising 
year last year.   Your Sisterhood is working for the betterment of B’nai Aviv, as you can plainly see.   
 Don’t forget about patronizing our Gift Shop (contact Angie Watstein for special orders and 
questions) and to support our Torah Fund efforts (Jill Andron, chairperson).  We hope to be holding a 
Torah Fund event early in 2017, so look for details soon.   
 Your ideas and participation in Sisterhood is encouraged and welcomed. Any meeting is open to 
any interested B’nai Aviv woman.  Please contact me and I will get you involved!  

  
Regards, 

 Lanee Friedel 







Call Us! Email Us!  
 

We rely on our synagogue members, 
their friends and families to let us know 
when someone is  hospitalized, suffering 
any illness or bereavement.  
 
The clergy would also like to hear the 
good news, such as celebrating a birth, 
graduation, special anniversary or birth-
day, promotion, honor, or any other sim-
cha.  
 
 In order to better keep everyone in-
formed, please share this information 
with us by calling the office at 954-384-
8265 or info@bnaiaviv.org.  Thank you 
for your help! 

   

 
 

JOIN US WEEKLY FOR SERVICES 
 

Friday  evening                               6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                         9:15 am 
Sunday morning                             9:00 am 

 

Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
 

Monday-Friday                               7:30 am 
 

Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 
 

Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                           8:30 am      

In our B’nai Aviv Family 
 

A Speedy Recovery To . . .  
 Howard Androphy, Terry Berger, Barry Berman, Dorothy Eiglarsch,  

Jeanne Finkelstein, Margie Friedman, Philip Greenfield, Sandra Margolis,  
Renee Podolsky, Herb Rough, Karentina Sheskin, Jessica Willis, Phyllis Yaffa, Gilad Zilberman 

 

Sincere Condolences To . . .  
Brian Stelitz on the passing of  his mother, Joyce Strelitz. 

Belinda Reitman on the passing of  her mother, Regina Plutsky  
Larry Reitman on the passing of  his mother, Helene Reitman. 

Michael Rothman on the passing of  his father, Noah Rothman.  
 

“May the families be comforted among the mourners in Zion and Jerusalem 

The Gala Committee wants YOU!! 

The 2017 B’nai Aviv Annual Gala is scheduled for March 4, 2017  

in honor of Cantor Bill Lieberman for 20 years of dedication.   
 

This year we will host an entire weekend of music celebration!  

The Gala Committee would like to invite you to join our tremendous effort. 

The Gala this year will be the BEST yet!  I know that you will want to take part! 

Michele Schuh – Gala Chairperson, gala@bnaiaviv.org 

   

Everyone is invited to attend committee meetings and programs! 

For additional information, please call the office at 954.384.8265 or email info@bnaiaviv.org. 



Please visit  https://sites.google.com/site/bnaiavivholiday/  
To view the companion guide for  

Traditions: Bringing the Holidays Home 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

Contributions, September 30 -  October 31, 2016 

Cantor's Discretionary Fund 

In Memory of: 
Lillian Brodes,  
beloved mother of Rhonda Siegel 
 Irvin and Nancy Goldberg  
 
With Appreciation : 

To Cantor Lieberman 

 Ron and Miriam Shapiro  
 

General Donation Fund 

Get Well Soon: 
Selma Yudewitz and Margie Friedman 
 Your Friends from Hazak  
 
In Honor of : 
Joan and Stanley Cohen… 
“Happy Sukkot” 
 Jerome and Gloria Landau 
 
In Memory of: 
Liba Synalovski, beloved mother of 
Manny Synalovski 
Allan & Benita Ross  
Clive & Linda Verblow  
Jerome & Gloria Ladau  
 
Lillian Brodes, beloved mother of Rhon-
da Siegel 
Allan & Benita Ross  
Clive & Linda Verblow  
Jack & Shirley Miller  
 
Doreen Belkin, beloved mother of Debra 
Freedman 
Jack & Shirley Miller  
 
Evelyn Hirschmann, beloved mother of 
Miriam Shapiro 
Martin & Sandy Sundel  
 

Youth Scholarship Fund 

In Honor of: 

Our new granddaughter, Noa Evelyn, 

daughter of Michael and Carly Henry 

 Edward and Karyn Henry  

 

Yahrzeit Fund 

Josie Kupersmith, beloved mother 
Amelia Heywang   
   
Carol Chermak, beloved mothe 
Arlene Bacharach  
  
Paul Greenberg, beloved father 
Barney Greenberg   
  
Fred Koran, beloved father  
Barry Koran  

  
Cema Rakusin, beloved mother 
Benson Rakusin  
  
Harry Cooperstein, beloved father 
Carol Golt   
  
William Geller, beloved father  
Chet Geller  
  
Israel & Esther Morris,  
beloved grandparents  
David Morris  
  
Pauline Querido, beloved mother 
Eleanor Morris   
  
Aron Novick, beloved father  
Ena Rottblatt  
  
Morris Ratner, beloved father  
Estelle Baron   
  
Arthur Ginsburg, beloved husband 
Ethel Ginsburg   
  
Joseph Fine, beloved father  
Harriet Brief  
  
Miriam Schulman, beloved mother 
Jim & Katie Fleischman  
  
Joyce Silvershein, beloved mother 
Joel Silvershein  
  
Sophie Kay, beloved mother  
Karen Saster  
  
Morris Blau, beloved father  
Kathy Erskine  
  
Harry Putterman, beloved father Laura 
Pressman   
  
Harold Kailes, beloved father  
Sara Kailes, beloved sister 
Frank Ventry, beloved stepfather 
Lisa Milenkovic  
  
 
Seymour Cagen, beloved husband 
Bella Katz, beloved mother 
Ralph Stein, beloved husband 
Lore Stein  
  
Ben Wininger, beloved grandfather 
Marilyn Schwartzman  
 
Alfred Bergman, beloved father 
Marion Golen   
  
Bertha Nemet Shiner,  

beloved mother   
Mark Nemet  
  
Murray Berger, beloved father 
Martin Berger   
  
Pauline Sundel, beloved mother 
Martin Sundel  
  
Rose Lehrer, beloved grandmother 
Meri Solomon  
  
Dorothy Samuels, beloved mother 
Sarah Wofchuck, beloved aunt 
Mitchell Samuels  
  
Roberto Duenas, beloved father 
Perla Willis  
  
Alex Salm, beloved father 
Ralph Salm   
  
Dorothy Grenitz, beloved mother 
Robert Grenitz   
  
Sylvia Fine, beloved grandmother 
Robyn Metz   
  
Ruth Ann Blank, beloved wife  
Ronald Blank   
  
Morton Jacobson, beloved father 
Sandra Margolis   
  
Sylvia Grossman, beloved mother 
Harry Grossman, beloved father 
Sheila Grenitz   
 
Lillian Harris, beloved mother  
Stuart Harris  
  
Jay Crystal, beloved father  
Susan Willis  



1 
Gary Bell 
 
2 
Melanie Eiglarsh 
Jody Horwitz 
Richard Kardon 
Helene Lieberman 
Richard Orlan 
Israel Pressman 
Deborah Weston 
 
4 
Tammy Fayne 
Lori Fleischman 
Ethel Ginsburg 
Jill Margulies 
Paula Udell 
 
5 
Jenee Evans 
Erica Friedland 
Shirley Golen 

Myrna Hert 
 
 
6 
David Eiglarsh 
Isabella Overington 
Matthew Soff 
 
7 
Avriel Cohen 
Baruch Cohen 
Sunny Cohn 
Steven Fayne 
 
8 
Jay Cohen 
Jerry Zaks 
 
9 
Jamie Cohen 
 
 
 

10 
Elaine Blattner 
John Flint 
Linda Kaner 
Norman Krameisen 
Shelly Mishal 
Mandana Rostamian 
 
11 
Annette Gutt 
Brenda Horowitz 
Rica Leibowich 
Annette Miller 
 
12 
Eva Mishkoff 
Ena Rottblatt 
Sheri Schour 
 
13 
Raquel Baumgartner 
Jill Garcia 
 
14 
Howard Samson 
Nimrod Yeini 
 
15 
Reba Amdur 
Brian Gavsie 
Marci Gelman 
 

16 
Joseph Lipsky 
 
17 
Marisel Alhadeff 
Hal Etkin 
 
19 
Jason Chandler 
Steven Enfield 
Jared Gamberg 
Marc Miller 
Belinda Reitman 
 
20 
David Gilden 
Julius Ramo 
Debbie Rosenberg 
Lisa Samuels 
 
21 
Donna Schwartz 
Paula Schwartz 
David Wald 
 
22 
Larry Jaffe 
Arlene Levy 
Stephen Rottblatt 
Carolyn Shapir 
Yelena Tacher 
Rena Wasserman 

 
23 
Karen Benson 
Sidney Fleischman 
Marjorie Sachs 
 
24 
Terry Berger 
Mary‑Ellen Spiewak 
 
25 
Marie Nirenberg 
 
26 
Robert Golin 
 
27 
Barry Freeman 
Tom Pelegrin 
 
28 
Fabiana Raff 
 
29 
Leah Daub 
Vania Lederman 
Robyn Metz 
Alan Potash 
Jeffrey Sandler 

1 
Emmanuel & Isabel Herzog 
 
2 
Grant & Jamie Horwitz 
Lawrence & Belinda Reitman 
 
3 
Thomas & Jody Vitucci 
 
4 
Andrew & Jennifer Douglas 
 
5 
Boris & Vicki Kushnir 
Jonathan & Carolyn Shapir 
 
6 
Marc Bosem & Karen Bo-
rushok 
Eric & Deana Feingold 
 
7 
Eli & Linda Bick 
Todd & Allison Cohen 
 
8 
Roy & Ellen Oppenheim 
Chris & Renee Podolsky 
Mark & Rhonda Siegel 
Clive & Linda Verblow 

9 
Ken & Erica Gardner 
 
10 
Aaron & Jaclyn Behar 
Troy & Tammy Modlin 
 
11 
Andrew & Susan Brody 
Larry & Judith Zieper 
 
12 
Mark & Jill Margulies 
 
13 
Steven & Suzanne Brenners 
Ray & Frieda Caldes 
Paul & Paula Udell 
 
15 
Sanford & Carmen Reinhard 
Bruce & Joanne Roberts 
 
16 
Alan & Allison Koplo 
 
17 
Frederick & Minette Herman 
 
18 
Adam & Leslie Levinson 

19 
Skip & Heidi Klauber 
 
20 
Kenneth Forman & Deborah 
Monchek 
 
21 
Nimrod & Abby Yeini 
 
22 
Moshe & Karen Anuar 
 
23 
Manuel & Eileen Higer 
Frank & Sharon Lerner 
Ariel & Evelyn Segall 
 
 
 
 

26 
Stuart & Raquel Belfer 
Scott & Esther Cohen 
Morlin & Anna Login 
 
27 
David & Judy Appel 
David & Melanie Eiglarsh 
 
28 
Jack & Niva Alboukrek 
Al & Roberta Pakowitz 
 
29 
Alan & Ilene Rosenberg 
 
30 
Michael & Meryl Einbinder 



Professional Staff 
   Rabbi Adam Watstein 
   Cantor William C. Lieberman 
   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 
   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 
   Sabrina Mueller, ECEC Director 
   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 
   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 
 

Officers 
   Aron Leibowich, President 
   Jennifer Beer, Executive V.P. 
   Eric Schlossman, Education V.P. 
   Kurt Wasser, ECEC V.P. 
   Alan Schuh, Fundraising V.P. 
   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  
   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 
   Rich Cohen, Membership V.P. 
   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 
   Jonathan Andron, Communications/Technology V.P. 
   Lanee Friedel, Auxiliaries V.P. 
   Adam Cohen, Treasurer 
   Howard Samson, Secretary 
   Jay Martus, Immediate Past President 

Board of Directors 
   Nathan Avrunin 
   Benny Bejar 
   Michael Cohen 
   Stanley Cohen 
   Lee Friedel 
   Howard Friedlander 
   Bruce Greenberg 
   Andy Lessem 
   Seth Lubin 
   Debbie Regent 
   Stuart Sion 
   
   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 
   Lanee Friedel, Sisterhood President 
   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 
   Morgan Comite, USY President 
   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
 Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
 Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

    
    
 

              Like us on  
               Facebook             

Follow us  
on Twitter 

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-385-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


